## **High School Bulletin for June 1st, 2023**

## Today's High School birthday: No Birthdays

Next week we are doing a pop bottle drive to raise money for two 8th grade track stars going to Nationals. Please bring in your pop bottles

There will be a football meeting for anyone in grades 8 to 11 on Wednesday, June 7th during OT in the cafeteria

As the year winds down don't forget to finish reading and turn in your library books. Please return any overdue books as soon as possible. Any book not returned by the end of the day June 5th will be considered lost and fines will be added to your Skyward account.

Student of the Month for April are as follows:

9th grade - Kody Fritz

10th grade - Megan Peter

11th grade - Emma Sting

12th grade - Aiden Querback

Please help to congratulate these students when you see them. They will be treated to a coupon to be used at the a la cart window in the cafeteria.

There will be a volleyball meeting with Coach Katie Gremel in the cafeteria on Monday, June 5th at 2:45 pm for anyone interested in playing volleyball in high school next year. 8th graders are welcome to attend.

"For anyone interested in running cross country in the Fall, there will be a signup sheet in the office."

USA Daycare- Latchkey program is looking for a Junior or Senior that would be interested to work after school next year, starting in August. Please email Julie at ruthj@think-usa.org if you are interested. The hours are Monday through Friday, after school (3) till 5 or so.

Summer Camp High School Workers Needed - CTK is looking for high schoolers to help with summer camp. Applicants should be 16 or older by June 1. Summer Camp will take place at our Unionville Campus from 8:00-4:00, Mondays through Thursdays, June 12-August 10. Hours are flexible. Contact Jade Androl at <a href="mailto:ctklatchkey@ctkl.org">ctkl.org</a> for more information.

Saginaw Valley Seedcorn Producer's are looking for workers for the summer. You need to be at least 13 years old. If you are interested there are flyers in the office window and there will is a letter with information, as well, in the office.

If you are riding the bus to a friends house, we need a note from both parents saying that it is ok. No phone calls will be accepted.

Attn Students: PLEASE make sure that you check your emails!!!!!!

Please make sure that when you are late, leaving or coming back, for any reason after school starts, that you come into the office and sign in or out.

Students, just a reminder if your going on a college visit please have the <u>Guidance Office sign</u> your form before you go on your visit..

Student, just a reminder if you are going on a job shadow please make sure you get a form from the Guidance office.

Students: All vehicles must be registered in the office. Permit forms are available in the office.

Remember Patriots: Care for others. Own the day. Be determined. Show effort."